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NCOEA 2012-2013 

Calendar 
 
 

 August 16 Treasurer’s Workshop, 

Mansfield Sr. H.S. 8:30 a.m. 
 

September 13 *NCOEA Executive Comm.,  

(If needed) 
 

October 4 *NCOEA Executive Comm.  
 

November 1 *NCOEA Executive Comm 
Novemeber 12 NCOEA Fall RA 

Mansfield Sr. H.S., 5:00 pm, Registration required 
 

December 1 OEA Fall RA, 

Veterans Memorial, 9:00am 
 

February 7 *NCOEA Executive Comm. 
 

March 21 *NCOEA Executive Comm. 
 

April 22 NCOEA Spring RA, 

Springmill Learning Center, 5:00 pm, Registration 
required 
 

May 2 *NCOEA Executive Comm. 
 

May 10-11 OEA Spring RA,  

Veterans Memorial, 9:00am 
 

 

June  NCOEA Retreat, TBA 
 

June 30 - July 6 NEA Representative 

Assembly, Atlanta, Georgia 
 

August 5-7 OEA Leadership Academy 

Hyatt Regency, Columbus 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

*All NCOEA Executive Committee Meetings 

begin at 6:00 pm, at St. Timothy’s Lutheran 

Church, at Route 42 North and Route 30 East in 

Mansfield. All NCOEA members are welcome to 

attend. Pizza, salad and snacks are served at 5:15 

p.m. 
• Add a highlight or your point of interest 

here. 

 

• Add a highlight or your point of interest 

here. 

 

• Add a highlight or your point of interest 

President’s Column – Patty Levingston 
 In the past few months, many of us have been working very hard 
making phone calls, canvassing neighborhoods and talking to anyone 
who would listen to us as we tried to make a difference on Election Day. 
We won some battles, like re-electing President Obama and Senator 
Brown, but we also lost some battles, like not passing Issue 2 or not 
electing all ten of the OEA members to their respected positions. Even 
though we had a roller coaster of a day on Election Day, we made our 
presences know and we weren’t backing down. 

We have also saw a change to when many of us can retire with 
the new retirement requirements becoming law for all 3 retirement 
systems. We will probably see many of our veteran colleagues retiring in 
the next couple of years, instead of staying on a little while longer; while 
the rest of us try to figure out how much longer we have to stay in 
education to meet the new requirements to retire. Many of the people I 
know are making plans to see the retirement specialists to see where 
they stand if they retire early, or have to follow the new requirements. No 
matter where you stand in the retirement limbo, again we made our 
presences known on many of the requirements, so they would not be so 
drastic of a change. 

So in the upcoming year if you need to rest a little and figure out 
your plan for the rest of your career do so. But also keep in mind that 
education and the middle class are what keep America running.  So be 
ready to come to action when called upon because the battles are not 
going away, and we will not go away either. As long as the government 
decides to take action that will hurt education and the middle class, we 
will always be here to let them know where we stand and to show them 
we can make a difference. 

So enjoy your year and be ready for the next battle to come 
along.  

  

 

 

Patty Levingston, 

NCOEA President 
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House Bill 555: “A-F” Letter Grading System for School Districts/Buildings; New Charter 
School Sponsor Ranking System and Drop-Out Prevention Charter School Closure Triggers 
 

House Bill 555 (R-Stebelton) was introduced as a placeholder bill on May 22, 2012.  A 150 page substitute bill 
was accepted by the House Education Committee on November 13, 2012.  The bill has been receiving 
hearings in the House Education Committee.  Committee Chair Stebelton hopes to have the bill passed out of 
the House and sent to the Senate with time for final passage before the end of the year.   
 

In part, the legislature is proposing these changes to school district and building report cards as part of Ohio’s 
application to the U.S. Department of Education for a waiver from various portions of the federal “No Child Left 
Behind” statute.  Further, Chairman Stebelton has indicated that the intent is also to make it more difficult for 
schools to earn high marks, stating that Ohio’s current performance benchmarks and student expectations are 
low when compared to other states and may give a false sense of accomplishment.  By 2014-15, Chair 
Stebelton expects to see a drop of 35 percent or more in marks that schools and districts currently receive.   
 

The following are the major proposals in House Bill 555:  
“A-F” Letter Grade System for School Districts and Buildings: 
House Bill 555 proposes to create a new “A-F” letter grading system for Ohio school districts and buildings.  
“A-F” letter grades would be given on various performance measures in 2012-13 and 2013-14, and an 
overall/composite school district and building letter grade would also be calculated beginning in 2014-15.  
Specific performance benchmarking criteria for the letter grades would be developed by the State Board of 
Education. The “A-F” letter grades would replace the current rating system that classifies school districts and 
buildings on a spectrum of “Excellent,” “Effective,” “Continuous Improvement,” “Academic Watch,” and 
“Academic Emergency.”  

Ohio Accountability Advisory Committee (currently “Taskforce”) membership changes: 
The Ohio Accountability Advisory Committee would be charged with examining the implementation of the 
value-added progress dimension by the Ohio Department of Education (ODE), the reporting of performance 
data to school districts and buildings, and adopting recommendations on improving the school district/building 
accountability system established.   
 
House Bill 555 eliminates the requirement to appoint the ranking minority party member of the House and 
Senate Education Committees, as well as the requirement to appoint one representative of a teachers union, 
one representative of district superintendents, one representative of building principals and one representative 
of school boards.  These bi-partisan and educator appointees would be replaced with a requirement that 
members of the public be appointed.   
 

Charter School Sponsor Rankings and Drop-out Prevention Charter School Closure Triggers: 
 

House Bill 555 would require the Ohio Department of Education to rank sponsors of charter schools as either 
“exemplary,” “effective,” or “ineffective,” based on criteria to be determined by the State Board of Education.  
Sponsors ranked “ineffective” would not be allowed to sponsor additional schools.   
 

Further, dropout prevention charter schools would be ranked either: “exceeds standards,” “meets standards,” 
or “does not meet standards.”  Any drop-out prevention charter school that has received a report card 
designation of “does not meet standards” for at least two of the three most recent school years shall be subject 
to closure.   
 

Currently, drop-out prevention charter schools are not subject to closure based on academic performance like 
other charter schools.   

 
 

OEA Legislative Watch 
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The OEA is supportive of these efforts at charter school accountability, which are a step in the right direction.  
However, the impact will not be known until the State Board of Education determines specific criteria and 
benchmarks for rating charter school sponsors and closing drop-out prevention charter schools.  
 

Ohio Education Association House Bill 555 concerns and recommendations: 
 

• Legislative Timeline:  The OEA is extremely concerned about plans to pass extensive changes to Ohio’s 
school accountability system within the artificially compressed timeline of lame-duck session.  Using the lame-
duck timeframe will not afford the time necessary for fully informed and research-based deliberations.  The 
OEA recommends addressing this complex and impactful issue in early 2013. 
 

• Implementation Timeline:  Ohio’s educators need time to adequately prepare for and begin teaching toward 
the Common Core Curriculum and new science and social studies standards, all of which must be fully in place 
by 2014-2015. Therefore, the OEA recommends a phase-in of the implementation of overall/composite school 
district and building ratings beginning in 2015-16, instead of the proposed 2014-15.   
 

• Report Card Designation:  School district and building rating systems should be derived from a fair 
methodology based on valid, research-based indicators that are both informative and easily understood.  The 
OEA would support an overall/composite designation system similar to the current rating system (“excellent” 
through “academic emergency”), with a subset of “grades” in specific categories that provides more targeted 
information.   
 

• Value-Added:  The OEA continues to support the use of the value-added methodology (VAM) for appropriate 
diagnostic purposes in support of student learning, not as a punitive measure.  The accountability system 

should not be weighted or skewed toward any single measure, such as value-added or other student 
growth measures.  Schools must be provided assurance that the measures of student growth used as 
part of a high stakes report card are scientifically valid and reliable and fair to all teachers and school 
districts.  The OEA recommends basing “value-added” and other student growth measures on three 
years of data, instead of two years, which will provide more valid and reliable data benchmarks.  
 

 • Teacher Evaluations and Value-Added/Student Growth Measures:  Schools and teachers need time to 
adjust to the implementation of the Common Core Curriculum in 2014-15, and the State Board of Education 
needs time to ensure that the student growth measures it is approving are adequately correlated to the new 
curriculum.  Therefore, the OEA recommends reducing the student growth measure portion of teacher 
evaluations from 50% to 25% until 2015-16. 
 

 • Ohio Accountability Advisory Committee:  The OEA opposes changes to the membership of the Ohio 
Accountability Advisory Committee (currently Taskforce) that would remove educator expertise and bi-
partisanship from the committee.  These viewpoints are critical to ensuring the new accountability system is 
fair and effective.  The OEA recommends that the current statutory membership be reinstated.  
 

 • School Sanctions:  School reform mandates and Ed Choice voucher/start-up charter school eligibility 
should be based on accurate and complete accountability measures.  The earliest this is likely to occur is 
2015-16, after implementation of the Ohio Core Curriculum and other revised standards.  Therefore, the OEA 
recommends suspending sanctions on school districts/buildings until 2015-16, such as new eligibility for Ed 
Choice vouchers, new designations of “challenged school districts” (allowing start-up charter schools to open) 
and other school reform mandates and sanctions based on report card ratings.  Suspending school reform 
mandates and sanctions during the phase-in period will help ensure fairness and time for schools to effectively 
adjust to the new accountability system, especially since there is an expectation of a drop of 35 percent or 
more in marks that schools and districts currently receive.  
 

• Capacity and Double Counting:  Specific school districts and buildings should not receive lower grades 
merely because they have higher populations of students in various subgroups or lack the resources to expand 
capacity in certain performance measures (e.g. AP classes, rate of participation on national college admissions 
assessments, dual enrollment, etc.).  The OEA recommends that the new accountability system include clear 
consideration of the relative lack of resources/capacity at the local school district/building level, as well as 
protect against double counting students in various subgroups.     
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• Annual Measurable Objective (AMO):  The proposed AMO performance 
measure should not reduce the focus on improving academic achievement by 
students categorized in subgroups.  The OEA encourages as much 
transparency as possible in the AMO performance measure to ensure that 
the performance of various student subgroups is effectively and fairly 
measured. 
 

• Definition of “Challenged School District”:  The change to the definition 
of a “challenged school district” in ORC 3314.02(A)(3)(B)(i), lines 3522-3525, 
states that a school district is a “challenged school district” if “on the effective 
date of this amendment, the district was in a state of academic emergency or 
in a state of academic watch.”  This could possibly be interpreted as 
permanently designating these districts as a “challenged school district.”  If 
this is the intent, the OEA opposes this provision. If not, the OEA 
recommends clarifying language.   
 

• College Admission Testing Fees:  College admission assessment testing 
fees could serve as an artificial barrier to providing students the opportunity to 
take a “national standardized test for college admissions.”  If school 
districts/buildings are going to be graded on student “rate of participation” for 
taking these assessments, the OEA recommends that the state directly fund 
related fees and costs so that this is not an unfunded mandate that artificially 
drags down school district/building ratings.   
 

• Legislative Oversight:  Given the significant long-term impact of the 
proposed school accountability measures, the Ohio General Assembly should 
retain a formal opportunity for additional oversight before the implementation 
process for the new accountability measures begins.  The OEA recommends 
that the State Board of Education be required to report back to the House and 
Senate Education Committees with the board’s proposed grading 
methodology before initiating the administrative rule-making process. 
 

OEA Representative Assembly December 1, 2012 
 

1. Elected Robin Jeffries to the NEA Director #6 position (term ending 8/31/15) 

House Bill 555 – Cont. 
      In order to keep the costs of 

the newsletter as low as 
possible, there will only be 1 
newsletter mailed each year. 
That will be the one in the Fall.  
 
     If you have any information 
for the newsletter please email 
it to me. The deadlines for 
submission are: 
 
November 15: Winter 
February 1: Spring 
May 1: Summer 
 
     My email address is 
     mbarr@neo.rr.com 
 
     Thank you for your help. 
              Shelly Barr 
          Chalkdust Editor 
 

Local Elections 
Ashland City TA March 7, 2013 
Centerburg May 16, 2013 
East Knox May 14, 2013 
Galion Fall 2012 
Knox County CC SA April 2013 
Madison LEA April 24, 2013 
Mansfield SEA Oct. 3 & 4, 2012 
Monroeville MTA May 15, 2013 
Mt. Vernon EA April 10, 2013 
 
 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

http://ncoea.ohea.us/ 
 

2.    2. Adopted the proposed 2012-2013 Legislative Policies for Achieving Excellence in Education (including the addendum)    
           and the 2012-2013 proposed Systemic Policy Agenda of the Ohio Education Association. 
3.    3. Adopted Proposal 1 to amend Bylaw 8-1, Divisions.  
4.    4. Approved the following New Business Items: 

 To create a committee comprised of governance, staff, and members to form a strategy, organizing and messaging 
plan to defeat any potential Right-to-Work legislation and/or ballot initiative; with a comprehensive plan to be 
presented by the next OEA Representative Assembly. 

 The OEA shall provide a tool kit to all locals that will enable locals to actively engage in the Strong Schools Strong 
Communities organization. The tool kit should include a sample resolution the local can adopt, a sample news 
release for the local to send to media, recommended ways to engage the local community as well as other 
education stakeholders in this effort to secure proper funding for public education and to demonstrate through 
education success stories how Strong Schools create Strong Communities.  This effort shall be started as soon as 
possible. 

 The OEA, through appropriate leaders and staff, shall develop and promulgate among local affiliates a set of 
collective bargaining recommendations including model policy and contract language and specific bargaining 
strategies on implementation of the Ohio Teacher Evaluation System and Reduction-in-Force provisions related to 
HB 153 in order to maximize protection of member rights and the best interest of students.  

        Informational: 

 There were 986 registered delegates at the assembly. 

 Delegates contributed $33,535.54 to the OEA Fund for Children and Public Education. 

 FCPE giveaway winners: 
o   $1,400 – Patti Dice (Mt. Vernon E.A.)     $1,050 – Sandy Fischer (Streetsboro E.A.)    
o   $700 – Dixie Bowlby (Logan E.A.)   $350 – Lisa Lieben (Lorain E.A.) 
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